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Photos from this and other events can be found online at rennamedia.com and on  
Berkeley Heights Community News page on facebook.com Feel free to “Like,” “Tag,” and “Share.”

SENIORS HOLD ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY
The Berkeley Heights Senior Club hosted their annual 

Holiday Party on Monday, December 5th, 2022 at the 
Embassy Suites. Guests were treated to food, and live music 
in the Glass House room.  The Senior Club meets weekly on 

Tuesdays at 10:30 a.m. at the Township Municipal Complex 
at 29 Park Avenue in Berkeley Heights. Everyone 55 and 
older is invited and encouraged to attend meetings, trips, and 
loads of parties. All are welcome, working or retired.

(Additional Photos on page 9.)
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Renna Media LLC, Publishers 
202 Walnut Ave., Cranford, NJ 07016 

Berkeley Heights News is published by Renna Media. 4,700 
newspapers are printed monthly and mailed to every business 
and resident in Berkeley Heights, NJ. Although great care has 
been taken to ensure the information contained within is 
accurate, Renna Media assumes no liability for errors or 
omissions.  

©2022 Contents of this newspaper cannot be reproduced 
without written consent from Renna Media LLC. 

SEND US YOUR NEWS 
Do you have a community service that you 

need help publicizing? Did you or someone 
you know accomplish something amazing? 
We are interested in hearing about your latest 
achievement (honor, award, etc.), send us your 
news! Email: editor@rennamedia.com 

 
ADVERTISING 

Joe Renna: 908-447-1295 
joerenna@rennamedia.com

Find us on online: rennamedia.com 
facebook.com/ Berkeley Heights News

APPLY FOR JEAN HUDSON GANO AWARD
application, please visit jlsummit.org. 
Applications are due by February 28, 2023.  

The Junior League of Summit, Inc. is an 
organization of women whose mission is to 
advance women’s leadership for meaningful 
community impact through volunteer action, 
collaboration, and training. For more information 
about the Junior League of Summit or to inquire 
about becoming a member, please visit the 
website at jlsummit.org or contact the office at 
908-273-7349.  

Those interested in donating to the League, 
please visit jlsummit.org/?nd=donate_summary.

The Junior League of Summit (JLS) is now 
accepting nominations for its Jean Hudson Gano 
Award program for 2023. This award recognizes 
special volunteer achievement by either an 
individual or a nonprofit organization. It is given 
in memory of and in tribute to Jean Hudson 
Gano, a JLS member who died of breast cancer 
in May of 1997. Jean’s exemplary and 
extraordinary commitment to voluntarism, 
community service, and particularly to issues 
regarding women and children, was an 
inspiration to all those who were touched by her 
efforts.  

Nominees from the communities of Berkeley 
Heights, Chatham, New Providence, and Summit 
are eligible for the award. Individual nominees 
should be of high school age or above whose 
dedication and excellence in leadership has 
served their community through their volunteer 
efforts, either within the preceding year or as a 
long-term, on-going commitment. Organizations 
nominated should be those that benefit women 
and/or children within the past year and must 
supply verification of 501c3 status.  

The award recipient will be honored at a future 
event, and the recipient’s name will be displayed 
on a plaque at the JLS Thrift Shop. Recipients 
will receive a $500 monetary award made 
possible by a generous gift given by Jean’s father, 
Mr. William Hudson.  

For more information, and to access the 

FAMILY SUPPORT 
GROUP FOR STRESS

Are you feeling stressed and alone in trying to 
cope with the effects of a loved one’s mental 
illness? Union County’s Family Support Group 
is for family members and caregivers of persons 
with mental illness. The group is led by NAMI-
trained facilitators and is a peer support group 
that allows participants to gain insight from 
others facing the same challenges. 

Zoom sessions are held on the 3rd Tuesday of 
every month from 7 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. To register, 
email Denise at: namiunioncounty@yahoo.com 
with your name, town, and phone number.
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Schedule Your Appointment Today! 

908-273-3873 
or visit 
SummitDentist.com

NO INSURANCE? NO PROBLEM! 
WE HAVE AN IN-HOUSE 

DENTAL DISCOUNT PLAN!!!

137 SUMMIT AVE. 1st FLOOR, SUMMIT, NJ
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‘MINDING YOUR MIND’ AT GLHS
health. I accomplish this by providing Mental 
Health and Drug and Alcohol Programs. My role 
differs from my colleagues in the counseling 
department because I do not provide academic or 
college/career counseling,” said Ms. Rowohlt.  

She continued, "In looking at my goals for the 
year, I felt the need to bring more mental health 
programming to the school. Students are aware 
of mental health issues and open to learning more 
about recognizing the signs and symptoms of 
mental health issues, so I wanted to provide 
opportunities to them to express themselves and 
seek the help they may need." 

Minding Your Mind is a national non-profit 
organization that "is dedicated to ending stigma 
and destructive behaviors associated with mental 
health issues, moving away from a crisis-based 
response to prevention through education." 
Minding Your Mind uses the power of 
storytelling to provide evidence-based education 
on mental health challenges to audiences by 
having a person, a young adult typically, come 
and tell their story so that there is an element of 
relatability for the students with the speaker. 

In mid-October, GLHS conducted two days of 
assemblies with 9th and 11th graders who heard 
from a young man about his struggles with 
mental health, his drug and alcohol experiences, 
and his road to recovery and health and wellness. 
He shared his story, as well as the signs of anxiety 
and depression, and concluded by giving students 
ideas on how they can ask for help.  

Ms. Rowohlt and the counseling team used the 
assemblies as an opportunity to speak to students 
about the mental health services that the school 
and district provides. According to Ms. Rowohlt, 
"After every presentation there were students 
who approached the speaker to either thank him 
or to share personal experiences. They really 
connected with him and it made an impact. It 
served as a great conversation starter for students 
to seek support." 

"We strategically timed this program to take 
place at the beginning of the year because we 
want students to feel they have a supportive 
community at GLHS and that they have 
supportive staff members to rely on,” said Ms. 
Rowohlt. “By bringing in a relatable person to 
tell their stories to students, the stigma around 
mental health decreases. We hope our students 
will ask for support and identify when they are 
struggling as a result of the presentation." 

Minding Your Mind was made possible thanks 
to funding provided through a grant from The 
Mountainside Municipal Alliance. The hope is 
that the program will continue to be recognized 
for its value and funded annually so that it can be 
offered to students year after year. 

Madison Rowohlt earned her undergraduate 
degree in Criminology, as well as her Masters in 
Counseling, at TCNJ. She has been a student 
assistance counselor at GLHS since March 2021. 

For more information on the Minding Your 
Mind program, visit mindingyourmind.org.

(above) GLHS conducted two days of 
assemblies with 9th and 11th graders on 

“Minding Your Mind”.
Photo by Berkeley Heights Public Schools

Berkeley Heights Public Schools 
As the Student Assistance Counselor at 

Governor Livingston High School and Columbia 
Middle School, Ms. Madison Rowohlt is charged 
with providing mental health resources to 
students.  

"One of the things I do in my role as a student 
assistance counselor is act as a resource to 
students and educate them about the importance 
of taking care of their mental and emotional 
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LOCAL WOMEN’S GROUPS 
TO SCREEN RUBY BRIDGES

Education had been decided, Ruby braved a 
crowd hurling hatred, insults, and death threats. 
Accompanied by federal marshals and her 
mother, Ruby succeeded in entering the all-white 
school, but she was to remain the only child in 
her class for the entire year.  

The movie, which stars Chaz Monet as the 
young Ruby, attempts to be a realistic rendering 
of the events that happened to the civil rights 
activist family and child.  

Immediately after the screening, Hedy Tukey 
of the Summit College Club and Jean Crichton 
of the League of Women Voters will lead a 
discussion of the film. 

The Summit College Club website is at 
summitcollegeclub.com, and the League of 
Women Voters is at lwvbhnps.org.

In celebration of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 
of Service, two local organizations will screen the 
film Ruby Bridges at the New Providence 
Library on Sunday, January 15. The screening is 
at 2:00, there is no admission charge, and the 
public is welcome. The library is located at 377 
Elkwood Avenue, New Providence. 

The Summit College Club, a branch of the 
American Association of University Women 
(AAUW), and the League of Women Voters of 
Berkeley Heights, New Providence, and Summit 
are the sponsoring organizations. 

Ruby Bridges is the story of the 6-year-old 
child who desegregated the New Orleans public 
school system in 1960. On her first day in first 
grade, half a dozen years after the landmark 
Supreme Court decision Brown v. Board of 

STUDENT OF THE 
MONTH - RIYA JOSHI

Berkeley Heights Public Schools 
In an effort to showcase our students in BHPS 

who have excelled either in academics, 
leadership, community, or have shown excellent 
growth in any of those areas, the district is 
hosting a “Superintendent’s Student of the 
Month”. For November, we honor 8th-grade 
student Riya Joshi. 

Riya is an 8th-grade student at Columbia 
Middle School. She enjoys playing volleyball 
and her favorite subject is Science with Ms. Lee. 
Riya has an older sister who is in 9th grade at 
Governor Livingston High School. Recently, 
Riya helped plan and run a brand new social and 
fundraising event at CMS - the CMS Sock Hop! 
Riya was instrumental in helping to create this 
new event for the 7th and 8th-grade students. 

The non-formal 'sock hop' put a twist on the 
old-fashioned sock hop dances of the 1950s and 
encouraged students to wear pajamas and socks. 
Admission to the dance was one pair of socks 
that were then donated to Bridges Outreach in 
Summit because socks are one of the most 
needed clothing items for those in need. Riya 
said it was tons of fun to plan and then enjoy, but 
that the ticket distribution piece was tough 
because she kept getting used socks! 

Great job Riya and congratulations!

Experience with dogs and cats 
of all ages, breeds, and special needs, 

as well as all types of 
medication administration

ALL BREEDS, ALL NEEDS

Julia DeMilio 
DOG WALKER & PET SITTER 

908-370-3700 
juliademilio@gmail.com

JANET LEICHT, DPM 
Podiatrist specializing in foot and ankle, bunions,  
hammertoes, diabetic foot care, heel pain,  
neuromas, surgery, orthotics and sports medicine. 

 

908-381-8160  
janetleichtdpm.com 
369 Springfield Avenue 
Berkeley Heights, NJ 07922

Mon: 1:00 PM - 6:00 PM 
 Tue: 9:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
Wed: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM

 Thu: 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM 
   Fri: Surgery Day 
  Sat: 8:30 AM - 12:00 PM

908-607-3211 
AIPMobilityPlus.com 

750 Boulevard • Kenilworth, NJ

Stay in the home and 
community you love!

CHAIR LIFTS
SALES, RENTALS 
& INSTALLATION
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“The Classy Choice 
In A Trashy Business”

ADDITIONAL SERVICES: 
• DEMOLITION PROJECTS 

CLEAN OUTS • BULK PICKUPS

$50 OFF 
ANY DUMPSTER RENTAL 
DELUCA DISPOSAL SOLUTIONS 
1-844-DELUCA-1 • 1-844-335-8221 

With this coupon. Offer expires 1/31/23. 
Not valid with other offers or prior purchases. 

10% OFF 
JUNK REMOVAL 

DELUCA DISPOSAL SOLUTIONS 
1-844-DELUCA-1 • 1-844-335-8221 

With this coupon. Offer expires 1/31/23. 
Not valid with other offers or prior purchases. 

1-844-DELUCA-1 • 1-844-335-8221 
www.delucadisposalsolutions.com 

delucadisposalsolutions@gmail.com 
Residential & Commercial 

FREE ESTIMATES • QUALITY SERVICE • FULLY LICENSED & INSURED

DUMPSTER 
RENTAL

JUNK REMOVAL

Free Estimates
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908-251-9441 
Mrhandyman.com 

License number: 13VH09897400

- NO JOB TOO SMALL - 
- 100% SERVICE GUARANTEE - 

- 2500+ POSITIVE ONLINE REVIEWS -

10% DISCOUNT
On labor only, materials not included. Cannot be combined with other offers. Exp. 1/31/23.

Vibha Mehta   Cell 908-295-0831 
Aimee Lyons   Cell 646-468-5881 

Office 908-754-7511

“Success comes in direct proportion 
to the number of people you help.” 

- Will Craig

Wishing You a Happy Holiday  
and a Prosperous New Year!

CENTER FOR HOPE’S AUXILIARY YEAR-END DONATION
ABOUT CENTER FOR HOPE HOSPICE & 
PALLIATIVE CARE, INC. 

Center for Hope Hospice & Palliative Care 
(Center for Hope) is a non-profit, community-
based organization that provides terminally ill 
patients with hospice care, and their families or 
loved ones with physical, emotional, and 
spiritual support during their time of need. The 
Center actively supports the individual's right to 
live out the remainder of their life with dignity 
and in comfort, surrounded by the love of family 
and friends, and eased from the burdens of 

physical, emotional, spiritual, financial or social 
distress. Center for Hope welcomes all 
terminally ill patients, their families and loved 
ones without concern for race, ethnicity, 
religious affiliation or ability to pay. It also 
offers pain and symptom management for 
chronically ill and seriously ill patients through 
its palliative care program. Center for Hope 
operates two facilities in Scotch Plains and 
Elizabeth; the latter provides nearly $3.5 million 
a year in charity care. For more information, 
visit cfhh.org.

(above, l-r) The officers of the Center for Hope Auxiliary present a $100,000 check to the Center 
for Hope’s Board of Trustees Chairman. Pictured are Marge Hussey, Dolores Paruta, 

Ginny Comer, Thomas Kasper, Dolores Hynes, and Rosemary Burke.
Courtesy photo

The Center for Hope Hospice & Palliative 
Care, a community-based non-profit hospice 
organization in Union County, New Jersey, 
celebrated the season with their Auxiliary on 
Monday, December 5. At the party, the Center 
received a very generous gift: a check for 
$100,000 representing the funds raised from the 
Auxiliary over the past year. 

Marge Hussey, the Auxiliary’s president, was 
pleased to be able to present the check to the 
Center. “Each year,” she said, “with our many 
events and the Hope Chest Thrift Store, we work 
tirelessly to not only educate the community 
about the Center, but to help the Center in its 
mission: providing only the finest in hospice care 
to all those who need it regardless of an inability 
to pay. As I present the fruits of that work to the 
Center tonight, I hope you all can share the pride 
I feel in knowing that we’re making a difference 
in the lives of so many each and every year.” 

Tom Kasper, the Chairman of the Center’s 
Board of Trustees, was on hand to accept the 
gracious donation. “This is incredible,” he said. 
“While each and every one of us, alone, do what 
we can, it pales in comparison to the work that 
can be done when we come together as a group 
and work toward a goal. You all have shown that 
here tonight. There’s simply no way the Center 
can properly state the gratitude we feel for the 
Auxiliary throughout the year.”  

Marge concluded by saying, “As we come 
together this holiday season, I want to again 
thank everyone for their hard work…and remind 
everyone that our work is not done! Next year, 
those in need in our community will still remain 
and will still need our support.” She reminded the 
group that “we still need new members to help us 
do even more next year.” 

The Center for Hope offers hospice and 
palliative care in its two residences in Scotch 
Plains and Elizabeth, and provides hospice care 
to patients in the wider community where they 
live. For more information on the Center or the 
Auxiliary, visit cfhh.org.  
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ACHIEVERS
908-522-9444 Each office is individually owned and operated.Serving all your real estate needs.

Inventory is very low and we still have a lot of buyers  
looking for homes in our area.  

If you are ready to sell, give us a call.  
We would love to help you get to the next chapter of your life.  

We are just a phone call away 908-370-1123! 

Your local neighborhood experts. 
Vincent Cirincione Realtor 973-390-3826 - Vinnco565@yahoo.com 

Laurianne Tussel-Holsten Realtor 908-370-1123 - LTHolsten@gmail.com

WE WISH YOU A VERY HAPPY 
HOLIDAY SEASON AND A PEACEFUL 

AND PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR.

Photos from this and other events can be found online at rennamedia.com and on  
Berkeley Heights Community News page on facebook.com Feel free to “Like,” “Tag,” and “Share.”

2022 SENIOR HOLIDAY PARTY PHOTO ALBUM
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LIBRARY PROGRAMS

CHILDREN'S STORY TIMES 
AND PROGRAMS: 

Shake, Rattle & Read for ages 3 - 5 
Wednesdays, January 4 - 25 at 9:30 am 

Fun with Friends Story Time 
for ages 0- 24 months 

Thursdays, January 5 - 26 at 9:30 am 
Good Tyme String Band 

Tuesday, January 10 at 10:30 am  
Fun banjo sing-along for all ages. 

Sing & Sign Story Time with Danielle Neri  
Sunday, January 15 from 3 - 3:30 pm 
Stories read aloud and signed in ASL 

for ages 2 - 5 
Lego Play 

Monday, January 16 from 2 - 3 pm 
Have fun building with Legos. Completed 

projects will be displayed in the 
Children's Room. 

Yoga Story Time with Pam Nixon 
Tuesday, January 17 at 9:30 am 

for ages 3 - 5 
Teen Book Club: 

Tuesday, January 31 at 6:30 pm. 
January's selection is Super Fake Love Song by 

David Yoon 
See the library's website at 

https://bhplnj.org/teens/bhpl-teen-book-club/ 
for more information. 

ADULT PROGRAMS: 
Book Group 

Friday, 1/6 at 10:30 am 
and Tuesday, 1/10 at 7:15 pm 

January's book group selection is The Reading 
List by Sara Nisha Adams 

Please stop by in person, call the library or 
email reference@bhplnj.org if you would like 

to join the book club. 
Technology Assistance Weekend 

& Italian Conversation Class 
Stay tuned - return dates in 2023 will be 

announced on the library website calendar & 
Facebook page

29 Park Avenue, 2nd Floor 
Temporary phone, 908-608-8603; bhplnj.org

CMS STUDENTS LEARN MUSIC AND TECHNOLOGY
rhythms that act as the basis for the music piece. 
They then move onto melodic notations and they 
then harmonize and structure the music to create 
their own sonata. 

Once the basis of the score is complete, the 
students move into working with a program 
called ‘Soundtrap’ which is a sequencing 
program that allows users to play in the music 
they have written with a touch screen piano or 
chart the drum notation. The more common way 
to enter notes in this format is to use pre-designed 
loops and learn how to layer the different 
components of music, but both options are 
available for students. Finally, the class selects 
stock or original images and uses “WiVideo'' to 
create a visual story. They then add in the musical 
elements that have been produced. 

The class has worked on Halloween themed 
videos, created jingles for a favorite candy or 
food, selected a cause and writing a commercial, 
and more. 

Mr. Colaneri is an accomplished musician who 
has performed professionally with a number of 
well-known artists as a percussionist and in 
background orchestras for many bands. He also 
lectures at local universities on how to teach 
percussion and Oxford Press published his book 
on how to teach percussion. 

“My favorite part of my job is getting to know 
the students and seeing what they’re about – 
whether it’s around music or not. I love hearing 
about their interests and sharing my passion and 
talents with them and I hope to inspire them in 
my classes,” said Mr. Colaneri. 

Mr. Colaneri has been teaching for 26 years, 
23 of those with the Berkeley Heights Public 
School District. He has filled a variety of roles in 
BHPS but is primarily known for his tenure at 
CMS where he teaches the 6th grade Concert 
Band, Jazz Band and Steel Pan Ensemble, as well 
as Instrumental Lessons to Band Students. Mr. 
Colaneri received his BA at Rowan University in 
Classical Performance and his Master’s Degree 
in Music Education from New Jersey City 
University. He considers himself a ‘student for 
life’ and continues to take classes to further his 
education.

(above) Christopher Colaneri teaches the 
elective Music and Technology to students at 

Columbia Middle School.
Photo by Berkeley Heights Public Schools

Berkeley Heights Public Schools 
Christopher Colaneri, music teacher at 

Columbia Middle School, began offering the 
elective Music and Technology as a way to 
expose students to the inner workings of how to 
create a musical piece. Originally introduced 
twenty years ago with the help of the curriculum 
head and other teachers, the class has evolved 
over the years and as technology developed. Mr. 
Colaneri is offering this elective for our middle 
school students each marking period of the year. 

This multidisciplinary class brings together the 
technical aspects of notating music with 
publishing music and writing a story line for the 
music to support. Students learn how to write 
music using technology, but also discuss how 
music captures the audience’s attention, sets the 
mood, and pulls people in. According to Mr. 
Colaneri, “This is the perfect class for musicians 
and non-musicians alike. There are many 
students who don’t necessarily play an instrument 
but love music and this is a great class for them 
because it is an opportunity for them to creatively 
express themselves in a musical way.” 

The process begins in a program called 
‘Noteflight’ where students write the drum 
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CROWDS FLOCK TO THE SEVENTH ANNUAL WINTER WALK
Winter Walk Committee 

The joy of the holiday season was on full 
display on Saturday, December 3, when 
thousands of people from Berkeley Heights and 
surrounding towns gathered downtown for the 
seventh annual Winter Walk.  The rain magically 
gave way to mild temperatures just in time for 
this treasured holiday tradition. 

Children of all ages strolled Springfield 
Avenue to enjoy a winter wonderland, which 
included perennial favorites such as skating on 
an artificial ice rink, taking a carriage ride pulled 
by a team of Clydesdale horses, and making 
holiday crafts such as making reindeer food and 
building a snowman. New this year was a giant 
gingerbread slide and an additional life-size snow 
globe to bounce in. Other attractions included 
game trucks, roaming snowflake characters, The 
Grinch and Olaf, an ice sculptor, The Grain & 
Cane and Scream food trucks, a trackless train, 
inflatable basketball hoops, and a football field 
goal challenge. Santa and Mrs. Claus roamed the 
street to pose for pictures with children who were 
happy to share their Christmas wish lists. 

“Seeing the pure enjoyment on the faces of the 
thousands of children, teenagers, and adults who 
came to Winter Walk made all the advance 
work—and the days of nail-biting over the 
weather report—so worthwhile,” said Cheri 
Pertesis, owner of Anything Floral and one of the 
Winter Walk organizers. “We thank the sponsors 
and the Berkeley Heights Recreation Department 
for their ongoing support and the DPW and 

Police for their help the day of the event. I’ll soon 
turn my attention to planning next year’s event, 
as we are determined to make each Winter Walk 
better than the last!”   

More than seventy Berkeley Heights 
businesses and organizations were on hand to 
provide free food and holiday experiences, such 
as holiday photo shoots, spin-to-win contests, and 
an array of giveaways and samples. 

Attendees enjoyed a steady stream of 
entertainment held on the Fiserv Entertainment 
Stage. Thoro, a DJ and entertainment company, 
provided an emcee who introduced performances 
from Pure Movement Dance Center, Columbia 
Middle School Jazz Band, GL Vocal Ensemble, 
Performing Arts 5678 and Wharton Institute for 
the Performing Arts, GL Jazz Band, GL Brass 
and Sax, and the Governor Livingston 
Highlander Band. 

The event culminated with the Berkeley 
Heights Recreation Department's annual tree 
lighting and firework show at Peppertown Park. 

The Winter Walk is free to all comers due to 
the generosity of the Berkeley Heights business 
community, which uses this occasion to give back 
to those people who support their businesses all 
year long. The presenting sponsor again this year 
was The Park, Embassy Suites By Hilton 
Berkeley Heights, and Round Table Studios, all 
part of Connell Park. Fiserv was the Platinum 
sponsor. Cascade Tree Service and Nokia Bell 
Labs were the Gold sponsors. Forty-three 
additional businesses sponsored the event. To see 

SAGE Home Care 
The most trusted 

in Home Care for 68 years

Our home health aides adhere 
to CDC and Department of Health 

COVID-19 protocol.

Call Today: 908-273-5550

•   Home Health Aides are equipped  
with Personal Protective Equipment (PPE)  

•   Clients and Home Health Aides are screened  
for COVID-19 symptoms prior to placement.

the complete list of sponsors, go to 
berkeleyheightsdowntown.com. 

The event is organized and managed by Cheri 
Pertesis of Anything Floral, Hilary Boothby, and 
Berkeley Heights Downtown Beautification 
Committee volunteers Jeanne Kingsley, Julie 
Lloyd, and Gail Nelson.
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MANAGERS 
Manager needed to conduct research 

dealing with the understanding of human 
diseases & the improvement of human health. 
Engage in clinical investigation & research 
for human diseases & methods to treat them 
to provide business insights on own brand 
performance & competitors & identify areas 
of sales growth. Build statistical models to 
determine patient persistency & adherence to 
therapies to develop strategies for improving 
health outcomes, incorporating new market 
entries, managed care access & tailor 
marketing initiatives using skills in Genetic 
Models, Biochemistry, & Genetic 
applications to Biomedical Sciences. Multiple 
Managers needed to analyze Buss. Req., 
functionality & define project needs for 
Axtria’s pharma & life science clients. 
Translate user needs to tech. documentation 
& provide strategic SW Sys Sol. Design & 
develop SW applications with the aim of 
optimizing operational efficiency. All duties 
will be performed using Python, Azure 
DevOps, & Hive; OR using Tableau, SQL, & 
SAS. Not all positions require all skills/tools. 
Work location for all positions will include 
Berkeley Heights, NJ & also at various 
unanticipated locations throughout the U.S. as 
assigned which may require relocation. 
Applicants must specifically identify all post- 
secondary education & all mentioned skills & 
tools in which applicant has education, 
training, or experience.  Applicants should 
identify clearly which position they are 
applying for in their cover letter.  

 
MAIL RESUMES TO AXTRIA, INC. 

ATTN: HUMAN RESOURCES 
300 CONNELL DR., 5TH FLOOR 
BERKELEY HEIGHTS, NJ 07922

HELP WANTED

NJ ANTIQUE BUYERS
WE BUY ANTIQUES, ART,  

COLLECTIBLES, COINS, AND JEWELRY
WE BUY ANYTHING OLD 
• Old Toys 
• Coins and Medals 
• Watches & Clocks 
• Judaica Collectibles 
• Military Collectibles 
• Asian Decorative Arts 
• Old Writing Instruments 
• Antique Porcelain & Glass 
• Art (Paintings, Sculptures, Old Prints) 
• Jewelry (Vintage, Costume, Silver, and Gold) 
• Sterling Silver, European Silver, Antique Silverplate

201-450-0206 
info@nj-antiques.com 

www.nj-antiques.com 
3 East Pleasant Ave. 

Maywood, NJ

We do house-calls anywhere within the tri-state area.

FLINTLOCKS SCOUTER GROUP LIVES BY THE SCOUT LAWS
Council needs to have done. Some of the future 
projects include installing new windows in the 
dining hall, building a pavilion near the trading 
post, collecting Toys for Tots; and making craft 
kits and Pinewood Derby cars for special needs 
children. 

The Patriot’s Path Council of the Boy Scouts 
of America encompasses 5 counties in central and 
northern New Jersey: Middlesex; Morris, 
Somerset, Sussex, and Union. The Council 
website is ppcbsa.org. There are 11,000 scouts 
who use the camps in this council. 

In spite of their name, the Flintlocks have 
nothing to do with antique firearms, although 
some of the old guys are considered “antiques”. 
They meet every Thursday at Camp Winnebago, 
Rockaway, NJ, all year round, and guests are 
always welcome. They are organized as a 501c3 
nonprofit corporation. All of the members are 
registered with the BSA, take CPR and AED 
training, and are vaccinated for COVID. 

More than half of the Flintlocks have been 
awarded the prestigious Silver Beaver Award, 

which is the highest National Award for a 
volunteer in the Scouting Program. They usually 
provide approximately 5,000 hours of volunteer 
skilled labor every year, saving the Council close 
to $250,000 of labor costs. 

In the past, the Flintlocks have built cabins, 
picnic tables, painted the dining hall, built the 
archery range, built all the structures at the 
waterfront, financed, built and equipped the 
STEM Lab at Allamuchy Scout Reservation, 
financed and built an addition to the Wink Dousa 
Cabin, and repaired damage to camp structures. 
In addition to building structures and doing 
repairs and maintenance, they also volunteer at 
many Council programs throughout the year. One 
popular program for Cub Scouts for which the 
Flintlocks volunteer is called “For the Birds”. 
The children learn about birds and build 
birdhouses and bird feeders. 

The Facebook Page is “Flintlocks”. Guests are 
always welcome. For more information contact 
Secretary Dr. Michael Hart at  

drmhart@yahoo.com.

(above) The Flintlocks BSA, Inc. members showing the signs representing the 12 points of the 
Scout Law. They tease one member for always being seen with a coffee cup in his hand, so they 

made him a sign reading “coffee”. These signs will be posted at the Allamuchy Scout Reservation 
in Byram, NJ, located near Waterloo Village.

Courtesy photo

The Flintlocks, BSA, Inc. are a group of retired 
scouters who dedicate their time and talents to 
building and maintaining the scout camps of the 
Patriot’s Path Boy Scout Council in northern 
New Jersey. 

The group includes some tradesmen, but also 
professionals and volunteers of every 
background. Most are retired, but some still work 
full-time, and occasionally people volunteer to 
help for a day here or there. It is a very friendly 
group with great camaraderie and a good sense 
of humor. When one member reached age 100, 
they designated a parking spot reserved for “all 
Flintlocks over 100 years old”. Two other 
members are 90 years old, but they will have to 
wait a while before parking in that spot. 

The Flintlocks met for their Fall General 
Meeting on Thursday, October 20, 2022, at their 
workshop at Camp Winnebago in Rockaway, NJ. 
They reviewed the accomplishments of the 
previous year and discussed future projects the 
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INTERFAITH THANKSGIVING SERVICE
The sixteenth annual New Providence-

Berkeley Heights Interfaith Thanksgiving 
Service occurred on Monday evening, 
November 21, 2022, at Faith Lutheran Church in 
New Providence.  

The participating worship communities were 
the Congregation Ohr Shalom-Summit Jewish 
Community Center, Faith Lutheran Church, 
Church of the Little Flower (Roman Catholic), 
New Providence United Methodist Church, St. 
Andrew’s Episcopal Church, and Summit’s 
Temple Sinai.  

The service began with a welcome by Rev. 
Jane McCready, pastor of Faith Lutheran, which 
was followed by a greeting from Mayor Al 

Morgan of New Providence.  
The Thanksgiving homily was offered by 

Rabbi Avi Friedman of Congregation Ohr 
Shalom/Summit Jewish Community Center.  

The liturgy of the service consisted of prayers 
and readings led by each of the interfaith clergy. 
The music featured an interfaith choir, led by 
Shea Velloso, Minister of Music at Faith 
Lutheran. Three hymns were sung by the 
congregation.  

Regarding the offering, the canned goods 
were given to the StarFish Interfaith Food 
Pantry in Plainfield, which is supported by an 
ecumenical group of religious organizations. 
Financial gifts were given to the Community 

(above, l-r) Participating in the service were Rabbi Avi Friedman of Congregation  
Ohr Shalom/Summit Jewish Community Center; Rev. Daniel Gunn of St. Andrw’s Episcopal  
Church, New Providence; Rabbi Shira Gluck of Temple Sinai, Summit; Rev. Matthew Dooley  

of Little Flower Roman Catholic Church, Berkeley Heights; Rev. Victor Franco of New Providence  
United Methodist Church, Rev. Jane McCready of Faith Lutheran Church, New Providence;  

and Mayor Al Morgan of New Providence. 
Courtesy photo

We specialize in Daily Walks 
    Doggie Day Care & Overnites 
        Short term or long term 

“Kinder than a Kennel”

Insured & Bonded

Hope for Veterans, a program that serves our 
veterans at Lyons Hospital and is supported by 
the Islamic Society of Basking Ridge.  

An open letter from the New Providence-
Berkeley Heights Interfaith Clergy to the 
Community was included in the program of the 
service and was distributed to all.  
SOME OF THE WORDS FOLLOW: 

“Let There Be More Love, Deeper 
Understanding and Greater Gratitude for the 
Blessing of Diversity in Our Community.” 

“We believe that the ethic of love and 
compassion is the heart of our Jewish-Christian-
Islamic-Sikh-Bha’i heritages.” 

“We believe that each human being, as a child 
of God, is entitled to be treated with respect, 
dignity and understanding.” 

“We pledge to realize this vision among 
ourselves and to help our community become 
more welcoming to all.”

Fully Insured Free Estimates

SLATE - TILE - ASPHALT SHINGLES

908-389-0200

Lic. # 
13VH06601300

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL 
ALL PHASES OF ELECTRICAL WORK 
• FIXTURES • OUTLETS • PANEL CHANGE  
• SECURITY • HIGHHATS • CEILING FANS

WIRED RITE 
ELECTRICAL SERVICE

201-600-3530

Free 
Estimates

Senior 
Citizen  

Discount

24 Hour 
Emergency Service

SENIOR DAY TRIP
The Berkeley Heights Seniors are sponsoring 

a trip to Resorts Casino in Atlantic City on 
Monday, January 16. The bus leaves the parking 
lot at Town Hall, 29 Park Avenue, at 8:30 a.m. 
and returns at approximately 7:15 p.m. The cost 
is $35, which includes bus transportation and a 
$20 voucher for slot play. For further information 
or reservations, call Ramona at 908-647-3295.

We need 30 Ugly Homes with Ugly Kitchens, 
Bathrooms, Siding, Window, etc., Inside or Outside 
that need fixing or Remodeling. We will Repair and 
Remodel them and shoot video for training film and 
future TV show on Home Remodeling Work. 

Must Sign Release, for purpose of filming job! This 
must be a complete remodeling job, not just patch 
up work. This remodeling is to be specially priced, 
with compensation going back to the homeowner 
for a signed release. 

Serious lnquiries Please!

UGLY HOMES WANTED 
FOR TELEVISION PROGRAM 

IN THIS AREA

CALL 833-375-1472 
Ask for TV Project Department, for job evaluation 

and estimate of cost and compensations!

Tri-State Creations LLC - Lic. #s: NJ-13VH04728900, PA-39104
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Advertise  
in 1 or all  
24 towns

Online at RennaMedia.com  
and NJLocalinfo.com

RENNA MEDIA NEWSPAPER RATE SHEET 
WE MAIL 160,000 NEWSPAPERS MONTHLY! 
Tina Renna 908-418-5586 • tinarenna@rennamedia.com 
Joe Renna 908-447-1295 • joerenna@rennamedia.com 

202 Walnut Avenue, Cranford, NJ 07016

Call today for FREE consult on 
marketing and business plans.

Renna Media offers a full  
range of marketing services,  
in print and online, hyper- 
local to regional, for every  
budget and market size. 

NEWSPAPER ADVERTS 
We mail 160,000 newspapers  

to every home and business in  
24 towns. You can advertise  

in any number of towns.  
Ads start at $60. 

FULL COLOR PRINTING 
We print flyers and menus,  

full color, two sided,  
on coated stock for only 

$45 per thousand. 

DIRECT MAIL 
Insert your flyer into the  

newspapers and get it mailed  
to every home and business for  
$60 per thousand and as low as  

$30 per thousand for higher 
quantities. 

ONLINE MARKETING 
Online ads and press releases  
designed and placed to drive  

traffic to your website and get  
your phone ringing. 

SOCIAL MEDIA 
We can design and/or manage  
your social media campaign  

from passive to aggressive plans  
customized to work within  

your budget. 

WEBSITE AND 
SEO SERVICES 

Start with an audit/analysis  
of your website giving you a  
report and recommendations  

for $250. 
 

It is highly recommended to  
have a marketing plan and  

budget before spending.   

CALL JOE RENNA FOR A  
FREE CONSULTATION. 

908-447-1295

Marketing 
Toolbox
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TEEN HELPS RAISE MONEY FOR FAMILIES FACING PEDIATRIC CANCER
Nick Swandrak, 18, of Cranford, NJ, teamed 

up with retired NFL Coach Tom Coughlin to 
raise money for local families facing pediatric 
cancer on October 21 at Cipriani 42nd Street, 
New York. In a speech to a crowd of nearly 500 
professional athletes, celebrities and supporters 
at the Tom Coughlin Jay Fund’s annual 
Champions for Children Gala, Swandrak shared 
his own journey of being diagnosed and treated 
for acute lymphoblastic leukemia and his 
subsequent relapse earlier this year. The Jay 
Fund, the nonprofit founded by the two-time 
Super Bowl winning coach of the New York 
Giants, marked its 17th year of providing 
financial, emotional and practical support for 
families tackling pediatric cancer in the New 
York/New Jersey Metropolitan area. 

Swandrak knows all too well the challenges 
families face when a child is diagnosed with 
cancer, and he is passionate about raising 
awareness and funds to support them. He has 

spent much of the last four years enduring 
grueling cancer treatments and being isolated 
from his friends due to his immunocompromised 
condition. His family, like all families who have 
a child with cancer, has faced expensive medical 
bills coupled with rising inflation and record-
high food costs.  

Swandrak and his family have been supported 
by the Jay Fund throughout his treatment.  

“The Jay Fund covered our mortgage 
payments when our bills became overwhelming 
and has given me experiences that I will never, 
ever forget,” Swandrak told the crowd of current 
and former New York Giants, business leaders 
and Jay Fund families and supporters. 

Swandrak’s emotional words captivated the 
audience, and his speech was one of the 
highlights of a night that raised $1.25 million for 
the Jay Fund and the families it serves in the 
New York/New Jersey Metropolitan area. 

“Nick is a remarkable young man and a 

(above) Nick Swandrak, a Cranford, NJ, teen 
who has been tackling pediatric cancer for 

more than four years, joined former NY Giants 
head coach Tom Coughlin and the Tom 

Coughlin Jay Fund to help raise funds for other 
NY/NJ children and their families facing 

childhood cancer.
Courtesy photo

current Jay Fund scholarship recipient,” said 
Mary Jane Pulzello, Managing Director of the 
Tom Coughlin Jay Fund in NY/NJ. “He received 
a standing ovation from the audience, as many 
were deeply moved by this young man’s courage 
and tenacity in fighting cancer for more than four 
years.” 

Swandrak thanked his medical team who 
continue to help him through this fight, as well as 
his friends and family who have lifted him up 
from day one. He saved his most heartfelt 
appreciation for his parents, stating their love 
and support have been everything to him. 

“As of today, I’ve had 126 chemo shots, 28 
spinal taps, and over 200 days sleeping on 
scratchy hospital sheets,” Swandrak told the 
crowd. “Fighting cancer is tough. You’re in bed, 
and sick a lot of the time. There are days that are 
a real struggle. But I’m looking forward to 
ringing that bell for the second time this 
December and being back in remission.”

Dedicated To Helping Veterans 
And Their Families Live Better Lives 
If you are a veteran, or family member,  
in need of assistance or comradeship,  

please contact us at NJVN1775@gmail.com 
or call 973-332-1556.  

Visit online at NJVN.org  
for more information about our services,  

and ways you can make a difference  
in a heroes life.

FLYERS 

$45 
PER 1,000

MENUS 

$85 
PER 1,000

• GET UNLIMITED CLICKS 
An alternative to expensive pay-per-click programs 

• FREE AD DESIGN AND COPYWRITING 
Advertising webpage includes many features 
including write-up, images, video, Google map, etc. 

• POSTS ARE SHARED THROUGH SOCIAL MEDIA 
Posts shared on multiple Facebook pages and twitter. 

• PAID SEARCH ENGINE PROMOTIONS 
Posts are promoted by industry, key words and location. 

• TRACKABLE RESULTS 
All ads include a live view counter.

Joe Renna at 908-447-1295 
email: JoeRenna@RennaMedia.com

Joe Renna at 908-447-1295 
email: JoeRenna@RennaMedia.com

ONLINE ADS & PRESS RELEASES 
DRIVE LOCAL TRAFFIC TO YOUR WEBSITE $10 

PER POST 
Block of 20 for $200 

Single post is $20

Full Color Flyers and Menus Printed and Mailed  
to Every Home and Business in Town!
FLYERS - $45 PER THOUSAND 
8.5" x 11" / Full color / 2 sided / 60lb gloss coated stock 
Tri-fold add $10 per thousand. Minimum order $450 

LARGE MENUS - PRINTING - $85 PER THOUSAND 
For quantities more than 50,000 cost is $55 per thousand. 
11"x17" / Full color /2 sided / 60lb gloss coated stock. Min. order $850 
Includes folding (quarter fold or tri-fold, with or without coupons tab) 

INSERTED AND MAILED TO EVERY HOME AND BUSINESS 
$60 per thousand. (as low as $30 per thousand depending on quanttiy.) 
Minimum order $400

• SEE WHAT IS WORKING AND NOT WORKING 
Know where your web traffic is coming from and why. 

• ELIMINATE / AVOID COSTLY SCHEMES 
Evaluate the return you are getting from your online marketing costs. 

• INCREASE ONLINE MARKETING RESULTS 
Recommendations include ways to increase traffic to your website 
• NO OBLIGATION 
This service is recommended even if you have an existing  
web management contract. Use it to tune up your marketing plan.

Call for a consultation 
if you do not have a website 

or if need a new one. 
Call Walter at 201-478-7408 
email: wwwinnj@gmail.com

WEBSITE AUDIT/ANALYSIS  
AND RECOMMENDATION PLAN

ONE TIME 
FLAT FEE 

$250

WEBSITE / SEO SERVICES STARTER 
WEBSITE 

$500

Call Walter at 201-478-7408 
email: wwwinnj@gmail.com

• STARTER WEBSITE: $500 
Basic static site that can be developed further 

• WEBSITE CREATION/UPDATE: $2,400  
Cost for average website: 12 pages, contact form, SEO friendly, responsive design 

• WEBSITE HOSTING: $300 PER YEAR 
Includes website hosting, software updates, monthly website content updates 

• SEO SERVICES: AVERAGE COST $1,000 - $2,000 PER MONTH 
Custom tailored solutions: Google Ranking, Local SEO, Social Marketing 

Call for free a consultation if you need  
help developing an online marketing plan.
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